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SANTA BARBARA CITY COLLEGE

Facilities & Safety Committee Minutes
April 4, 2024
11 am - 12 pm
via Zoom

Present: Rob Morales, Adrienne Betty, Tracy Reynolds, Craig Moropoulos , Erik Fricke ,
Brian Fahnestock , Emma Cruz, Erin Coulter , Virginia Estrella, Liz Auchincloss ,
LaDeane Hansten , Alexandra Thierjung

Welcome to the Campus Safety Committee:
Emma Cruz was welcomed to the Campus Safety Committee. Emma is located at our Wake
Campus.

Cliff Drive Entrance Remodel:

There has been a long standing desire to improve the entrance to East Campus as it is
challenging to turn left as you exit. The City of Santa Barbara received a grant to fund most of
the area on Cliff drive which includes our two campus entrances. SBCC will need to fund about
$1-2 million of the project but it is unclear where that would come from at this point. The
redesign would include both the east and west campus entrances. The bus stop will remain in its
current location.

Director of Facilities provide campus projects updates:

Mansard Roof Repair Spring Break - postponed; due to issues with cap, rescheduled for May
2024

Children’s Center/Drama Music HVAC installation - installed last week and it should be fully
operational by next week

Director of Campus Safety to provide campus security incidents:
The Director of Campus Safety and Emergency provided the committee with an update on a
variety of calls received over the past month.

Campus injuries and incidents:
(Occurring since 2/22/24)
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Employee injuries: 1
First aid: 1
Incident/Accident reports: 7

Safety Concerns from the Committee:

The committee shared that some F&O employees who drive utility vehicles are concerned about
how reliable they are. The Direct of F&O shared that 3 new utility carts were just purchased due
to the concerns.

The committee requested a reminder email be sent campus wide about the COVID website
existence and the various locations to pick up tests. The Office of Communications was sent an
email requesting the campus wide email to be sent.



